East District Cross Country Championships – Dundee 06/12/2014
The East District Cross Country Championships took place last Saturday with a number of Lasswade AC athletes participating.

It was a cold day with the ground firm but not frozen. There has been an East District race here for the last few years so the course which is fairly flat with really only one hill was familiar to most of the athletes running today.

The first race of the day was the under 13 girls and we only had one athlete competing as there had been late withdrawal by the other runner. Hannah Little ran a solid race to finish 29th just inside the top half of the field of 61 finishers. Lasswade only had one runner in the under 13 boys but unfortunately he pulled out prior to the race with a hamstring injury.  

The next race was the under 15 girls and we had high hopes as the girls have been performing well all season. Lauren Dickson was up with the leading girls from the start sitting in fourth place just behind the girls from Edinburgh AC, Central AC and Aberdeen with team mate Sarah Tait not too far behind inside the top eight. The rest of the Lasswade were all sitting midfield with Keanna MacInnes leading followed by Caroline McKinlay, Eilidh Brown and Lauren Wilkie. Lauren Dickson with another strong finish was in fourth just a few seconds behind the Aberdeen athlete. Sarah Tait broke away to finish a clear fifth with Keanna MacInnes finishing 30th. Caroline McKinlay was 35th and Eilidh Brown was 36th in a close race with both being given the same finishing time, Lauren Wilkie was our final finisher in 42nd. It was a bit of a wait to see if the girls won a team medal and then Lauren Dickson appeared with the brilliant news that they had won a bronze only missing out on the silver on count back. Well done girls!! 
Next was the under 15 boys in which we had three runners, Magnus Tait, Jamie Darling and Thomas Snodgrass. Magnus led the way for the Lasswade boys with a strong run finishing in 12th place with only eight seconds separating 7th – 12th . Next home for us was the Jamie Darling finishing 13th with team mate Thomas Snodgrass finishing in 25th. The boys were in similar situation to the girls finishing 4th equal team but losing out on count back so finished 5th. Well done boys!

We had no under 17 boys or girls and no under 20 men or women.

In the women’s race we had Cathy Dickson and Linden Nicholson. Cathy was first home for the ladies in 70th place overall (26th Veteran) and Linden finished 90th (37th Veteran). Well done, we need one more for a Vets team!

The final event of the day was the men’s race in which we had four athletes, Owen Miller, Martin Gore, Ben Mitchell and Scott Dickson. Owen was well up sitting just outside the top 20 for the first two laps but unfortunately dropped out at the start of the final lap. Martin Gore finishing like Usain Bolt came 51st in a field of 239 with Ben Mitchell was 97th and Scott Dickson and another fast finish in 136th.

Everyone that competed did really well and special mention has to go to the under 15 girls for their medal and the also the under boys who were not to far away from a bronze.  

The numbers competing in all the other age groups was disappointing. It continues to be a ‘work in progress’ and we will endeavour to try and encourage more athletes to compete in these events..  

Thanks and well done again to everyone who did compete.

